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Reference: 194379 

Joyce Thayer 
Executive Director 
Canadian Brandowner Residual Stewardship Corporation (CBRSC) 
4209 Clam Bay Road 
Pender Island, BC VON 2Ml 

Dear Ms. Thayer: 

Thank you for your letter of April 22, 2013 advising me that the Canadian Brandowner Residual 
Stewardship Corporation (CBRSC) stewardship activities will be discontinued on August 1, 
2013 and further, that all CBRSC producer members will be notified by May 1, 2013 and 
advised to appoint the Electronic Product Recycling Association (EPRA) to carry out their 
producer duties under Part 2 of the Recycling Regulation (449/2004) by August 1, 2013. 

As requested and effective August 1, 2013, I accept the withdrawal of the Canadian Brandowner 
Residual Stewardship Corporation Stewardship Plan and Appendix 1: Electronic Toy 
Stewardship Program, as approved April 23, 2012. I appreciate your commitment to ensuring 
that toy producer members have the EPRA alternative in place and adequate time to respond 
before the CBRSC stewardship activities are discontinued. 

If you have any questions regarding this notification, I invite you to contact Meegan Armstrong 

at 250 987-9944 or Lyn Smirl at 250 356-0535. 

Yours truly, 

David Lawes 
Director, Waste Management 
Environmental Management Act 

pc: Meegan Armstrong, Senior Policy Analyst, Industry Product Stewardship 
Julia Ratcliffe, Environmental Management Analyst, Industry Product Stewardship 
Lyn Smirl, Environmental Management Analyst, Industry Product Stewardship 
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